

## NMCA General Meeting

No. 192 Monday 7<sup>th</sup> August 2023

---

Meeting started 8:00pm

### **Attendance**

Apologies – Peter Sinfield, Peter Marshall, Jerome Munchenberg, Eddie, Donald Hosier,

Attendance -Dave Meldrum, Lindi Tietz, Con Desyllas, Adrian Fechner, Dave Rocklyn, Peter Marshall, John Mac, Rick McCarthy, Peter Sinfield, Tony Hepburn, Phil Cassidy, Dan Gleeson, John Oakes, Steve Mulhern, Neil Gloyn

### **Librarian - DM**

Couple of items, in the past, club minutes are supposed to be held in the library. We used to have a hard copy, but DM is not sure that this is still required.

Minutes used to appear in the magazine (IDL), all minutes up to December2022 are on the website. Providing the minutes are accessible to anyone then it is acceptable.

From February to June 2023 are not on the website. It is acceptable to have financial records on the internet too.

We have workshop manuals, parts lists and DVDs. We need to get some new versions to replace the old VHS versions of the videos we have.

Members are encouraged to return borrowed items.

### **Treasury Report - NG**

Since last meeting

Take in \$662.00

Regalia \$94 (raffle)

\$661 in

\$72.50 out (raffle prizes)

\$8924.20 Current balance

\$8990.20

The bank will not issue any more cheque books. The cheque book will last another two years. There will need to be a new system that enables spends with two signatures. Currently Donal Hosier is the other signatory. Need to arrange a new system.

### **President's message - IDL**

Welcome – Ian is the new president for the next 12 months.

No new members or visitors

We will need an early session next time to discuss and agree the process that occur in the meeting.

### **Club Captain**

No update

### **Regalia - LT**

LT Going to order more caps and bucket hats, to get ready for all British day, however Nov and Dec will be the Christmas rush. If anyone needs anything, then keep Lyndii informed.

LT suggested that we have the web address on the back of the caps? Agreed – the website should be on the regalia as it raises awareness of the club.

### **Editor – JM**

Jerome is now the new editor so please send on ride reports etc to him

### **Registrars**

Adrian Fechner – Fairly low level of activity now. Do we need to have the phone numbers in the magazine? As you can be contacted via email. Registrar@nmcsa.

### **Website Admin - DH**

Not present

### **General Business**

Communications to the committee can be sent to all committee members. This enables the committee to see the business and roles of other members.

Christmas is proposed to be at the Birkenhead Tavern. 12<sup>th</sup> / 19<sup>th</sup> November 2023.

Macclesfield Show (usually first weekend in November)

Balhannah Swap-meet

Festival or motoring

Pete Sinfield wants to know if anyone wants to do a run down south. Otherwise, there will be three up north. IDL has kindly offered to run a Southern Ride. Dates to follow.

Eddie Speer is going to run a ride up north.

DM – Classic bike spares have been very good in providing a delivery of parts in prompt service.

DM - Please be careful and watch your speed.

### **Close**

The meeting closed at 8:40pm

